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 A list of all funded and unfunded budget requests is provided beginning on page 567. 
 
 Overviews of each of the major funds can be found at the beginning of each fund 
section. 
 

GENERAL FUND 
 
Revenues 
 
 Assessed value is projected to increase by 7.6% or $444 million over the adjusted tax 
roll.  This increase results in an increase of $2,272,845 over the budgeted 2008 levy.  The 
following chart shows the allocation of the funds to the TIRZ, Debt Service Fund, and General 
Fund. 
 

    2008-09     2009-10 Difference 
TIRZ $  7,465,716  $  8,889,446 $1,423,730 
Debt Service $20,084,024 $20,657,891 $573,867 
General Fund $10,237,060   $10,512,308 $275,248    
Total $37,786,800 $40,059,645 $2,272,845 

 
 No change in either the total property tax rate, the allocation between debt service and 
operation, and the percentage of property tax revenues generated in the TIRZ that remain in the 
zone is proposed.  This is the first year in three years that the General Fund tax rate has not 
declined so that a higher ratio of taxes collected can be allocated to debt service. 
 
 Sales tax revenue is projected to increase by 2.5% over the current year’s estimate 
($347,357).  This increase is significantly lower than in previous years and reflects economic 
conditions and the absence of new retail projects projected for the coming year. 
 
 Modest increases are projected in franchise fees as a result of slowing growth and in the 
case of sanitation, higher rates. 
 
 Construction related permits are expected to decline due to the ongoing national 
recession and slow down in both residential and commercial construction activity.  The budget 
assumes that 744 residential permits will be issued. 
 
 Revenue from fines and forfeitures is projected to increase by $367,400.  The largest 
factors in this projected increase is due to an increase in citations, as well as the addition of a 
warrant program ($182,400).   
 
 Ambulance fee revenue is projected to increase by $161,420 due to the projected 
continued increase in the number of EMS calls. 
 
 Projected revenue from the Recreation Center/Natatorium is estimated at $103,000 for 
the 4 months of the fiscal year that the new facility will be open and includes $23,000 for new or 
expanded programs. 
 
 TIRZ Administration Fees are estimated to increase by $783,296 as a result of increased 
assessed value in the zone.  The fee paid to the General Fund is 64% of the amount of the 










